 Minutes of the Annual General Meeting of the 
               Newton Abbot Squash Racquets and Lawn Tennis Club
held on 28 November 2017 at the Recreational Trust


Those present 
Tim Dickinson, Paul Lennox, Andy Lloyd, Tony Brinsley, Lee Manning, Dan Gough, Glyn Davies, Malcolm Watts, Victor Agbaka, Tom Boyle & Jane Comyns.
Apologies for absence received from 
Anne Acton, Richard Thomas, Matt Whalley, Ali Melville-Shreeve and Wendy Grierson.
Minutes of the 2016 AGM 
Minutes of the previous AGM, held on 6 December 2016 at the Recreational Trust, were considered and unanimously agreed, then duly signed as a true and accurate record. 
Matters arising
The new tennis-only membership rate £120.00pa., was passed by the Committee following the lively debate at last year’s AGM. This brought us in line with other similar-sized tennis clubs in our area.  Income is down, currently, but the addition of several new Members of a very good standard, has led to a good standard of play at our club nights. Our subsequent meeting 10 January 2017 produced enthusiasm and ideas to promote our Club.  
Chairman's Report

Glyn Davies thanked everyone for attending the meeting. A copy of his letter to all Members is attached. In addition, he extended thanks to the Captains and Organisers of all the Club Teams, to Tim Dickinson for his hard work for the Committee in the past year, before his resignation to pursue a new work project, to Paul Lennox since he assumed the role of Membership Secretary, to the Junior Squash Leaders and to Jane Gick for her immeasurable help in raising the profile of racquetball.
Tony Brinsley seconded the vote of thanks to Tim Dickinson for his input over the many years he had been on the Committee.  All present concurred.
Treasurer's Report

Copies of the accounts were made available to the meeting. After presenting the accounts, including the ratification of subscriptions, and making his report, Malcolm reminded us that we should continue to look for ways to reduce costs. He then invited and answered questions from the floor.   

Following the subsequent discussion, The Ratification of Subscriptions was proposed by Paul Lennox and seconded by Andy Lloyd.               
The Accounts to 30 September 2017 were duly approved (proposed by Andy Lloyd, seconded by Dan Gough) unanimously agreed, and signed.  
Paul proposed a vote of thanks to Malcolm from the floor, for his tireless work on our behalf as Treasurer.  Those present were in total agreement.
Minutes of the Annual General Meeting of the 
               Newton Abbot Squash Racquets and Lawn Tennis Club
held on 28 November 2017 at the Recreational Trust continued
Nomination of Officers and Committee
Nominations Received

Proposed by
Seconded by


President 
Mr Dick Lewis
Tim Dickinson
Glyn Davies


Vice President
Mike Sabel
Jane Comyns
Paul Lennox
Chairman 



Vice Chairman 
to be advised



Treasurer
Malcolm Watts
Tony Brinsley
Dan Gough
Secretary




Membership Secretary
Paul Lennox
Andy Lloyd
Dan Gough

Squash Section Secretary




Tennis Section Secretary
Andy Lloyd
Victor Agbaka
Lee Manning

Men's fixture Secretary
Dan Gough
Tim Dickinson
Glyn Davies
Ladies Fixture Secretary
Sharon Brown
Paul Lennox
Andy Lloyd
Child Welfare Officer
Richard Thomas
Jane Comyns
Tony Brinsley
Committee max 8 places to be filled
Nominations 
Lee Manning
Tom Boyle
Tim Dickinson

Nick Whalley
Dan Gough
Tim Dickinson


Matt Whalley
Dan Gough
Tim Dickinson

Tom Boyle
Lee Manning
Tim Dickinson
Glyn Davies agreed to stay on as acting Chairman.
Jane Comyns agreed to take minutes of future Committee meetings (acting Secretary).

The Committee were to ask Jane Gick if she would consider being a Committee Member.

Recreational Trust Report

Glyn said our Club’s links with the Recreational Trust Board were closer than ever. He wanted to thank the Rec Trust for their continued support.  He encouraged us all to show our appreciation to them and the Bar Team, led by Mark Butler, Nicky Taylor and Louise Darke, by making as much use of the Bar and its much-improved facilities as we could.
New cleaners would be taken on for part of the premises from 4 December 2017.

Any other business

Our two proposed Squash and Tennis Club representatives to the Recreational Trust Board were Glyn Davies and Tim Dickinson.  The Members voted unanimously in favour of both.

Paul proposed that we record a vote of thanks from the Floor to Glyn for staying in post as Acting Chairman for the past year, and for agreeing to continue in that role until a successor could be found this next year. Members agreed unanimously.
Date of next Committee Meeting      
Thursday 7 December 2017 at 7pm
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